
June 10, 2021  
 
Dear Residents, Families, and Staff: 
 
I had the opportunity to dine in the Memorial Garden Tent earlier this week. Despite some rain, 
it was a great experience with lovely ambiance and delicious food.  I was partial to the Cremini 
and Truffle Mushroom Ravioli and the Tiramisu!  Kudos to John Alberici and the Dining Team 
and Wes Kuehnle and the Maintenance Team for working tirelessly to make the dining 
experience in the tent enjoyable!  Please know we continue to “tweak” the process for dining 
as we roll out these new dining experiences.   
 
Healthcare Update: 
If residents residing in Skilled Nursing or Personal Care choose to go on an overnight outing or 
attend a gathering of 10 or more, they will be asked to complete a 7-day quarantine upon 
return.   
Day 0 will begin on the date of return.  The resident will also be rapid tested upon return, 
monitored for symptoms during quarantine and tested again on day 7 and if negative, 
quarantine will be removed.  Please be reminded of potential risks of public settings, 
particularly if the resident or others have not been fully vaccinated.  Please avoid crowds and 
poorly ventilated spaces, practice physical distancing, wear a mask when needed and perform 
frequent hand hygiene.  If fully vaccinated residents are visiting friends or family in their homes, 
they should follow the mask and physical distancing recommendations for visiting with others 
in private settings. Also please advise the shift supervisor immediately if you have had close 
contact with a person with COVID-19 while outside of Dunwoody.  
 
 
Personal Care Update: 
Born and raised in Westtown, Chester County, PA, Norman Vetter has joined Dunwoody Village 
as our new Personal Care Administrator (PCA).  With over 35 years of experience in healthcare, 
his experience ranges from providing direct support to individuals to administering an entire 
county system of services.  He was most recently employed as the Quality Assurance Director at 
the Southeastern Veterans’ Center in Spring City, PA, where he obtained his PCA license and 
served as the interim PCA.  Norm enjoys working to improve care services, endeavoring to 
provide residents an enjoyable and meaningful experience. He holds a Bachelor’s degree from 
Villanova University and a Master’s degree from West Chester University. 
 
Dining Updates: 
 
The Bar will be closed on Thursday, June 10, 2021. We apologize for the inconvenience. The Bar 
will reopen on Monday June 14, 2021. We thank you for your patience.  
 
Village Grill:  With the tent and Terrace Dining Room both opening, we did not expect the large 
number of residents using the Village Grill for takeout as experienced Monday night. We are 
working on a few modifications. Please remember it is a single file line, and please order within 



a reasonable time. At the end of the line, exit through the doorway to your left. Please do not 
turn around to leave from the entrance, and please do not exit through the Terrace Dining 
Room.  

• Motorized scooters are causing congestion in the hallway. Scooters are to be parked 
below on the first floor. Leave your scooter on the first floor.  Take the elevator to the 
second floor.  Exit the elevator outside the Village Grill entrance.  

Thank You for your cooperation! 
 
Entering the Memorial Garden Tent:  For your safety – when accessing the tent during 
inclement weather, please use the covered entrance located next to the Village Grill. Do not use 
the outside sidewalk path located in front of the auditorium. 
 
The Picnic will be held Wednesday June 16. The Bar opens at 4:30 p.m. – Food 5:00 p.m.  The 
Terrace Dining room will be open at 5:30 p.m. for those not attending the Picnic. The Village 
Grill will be open for To-Go meals at 5:30 p.m. Picnic rain date Thursday June 17.  
 
Gift Shop: 
Beginning Monday, June 14th, the Gift Shop will be open Monday through Friday from 11AM – 
2PM.  We extend a big “thank you” to our resident volunteers who are helping to keep it open 
more often now.  
 
Construction Update: 
On the east side of the project, the roofer has begun to install shingles on the sloped roofs.  The 
framer is finishing up the roof level walls, so that they can be weatherproofed, and the flat 
roofs can be tied in and the building will be closer to dried in. On the west side of the project, 
the steel erector is finishing up detailing, and trusses will continue to be set.  This will be 
followed by plywood at the roof level and roof level walls.  Inside the building, the mason is 
working on interior cmu walls, and the framer is setting door frames and beginning to frame 
walls. 
 
In Remembrance: 
Due to pandemic restrictions and building construction, in lieu of the Annual Memorial Service 
for those beloved residents who have passed, our Memorial Garden Committee published a 
Remembrance Booklet dedicated to the memory of and listing the names of those who have 
passed in the last two years.  It is with deep regret that Mrs. Eleanor Haupt, deceased 
December 16, 2020, was omitted from the Remembrance Booklet.  “Ellie” remains in the 
thoughts and hearts of all at Dunwoody.  
 
 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 


